

May 29, 1985

JOL. 2 NO. 8

BOARD HIGHLIGHTS

The following are highlights from the Board of Regents meeting held Monday, May 27, 1985:

The President's Report: The Committee of Presidents of Universities in Manitoba met on May 3 at Brandon University. Subjects dealt with were National Universities Week, Inter-Universities North, and future increases in academic fees.

Other items in the report were: decisions from the May Senate Meeting, Vacation and Professional Travel Plans, YWCA Woman of the Year Award, Election of Alan Artibise as SSFC President-Elect, Award to Printing Services, Coming Events, the 1985-86 UWFA Executive Council, the 1985-86 UWSA Executive, and the AUCC Position Statements.

Advisory Committee on Information Services: Approved a policy for use of the The University of Winnipeg logo, effective January 1, 1986:

- 1. The approved University of Winnipeg logo should be used on all publications and designated printed material of the University (including those of its departments and associated agencies);
- 2. Departments may use their own established logos or designs along with the approved University of Winnipeg logo, but never exclusive of it;
- 3. The University crest may be used on letterhead in place of the logo;

- 4. Approval of the President is required for use by a department or agency of any slogan or motto, (other than an event specific slogan);
- 5. The Collegiate Division will be excepted from the specifics, but not the intent of the policy insofar as they have established it is necessary for them to be seen by their target audiences as a unique body, identified at the high school level. They shall, however, consistently include the name of the University of Winnipeg in all promotions and publications, and use of their logo and motto shall be approved by the President.

Pension Committee: Items in the Pension Committee Report included: Trust Agreement with Investors Trust; Investment Sub-Committee; Employee Statements; and 1984 Financial Statements.

Finance Committee: Items in the Finance Committee Report included: the 1984-85 Preliminary Statement of Operating Income and Expenditure; 1985-86 Operating Budget; 1985-86 Miscellaneous Capital Budget; 1985-86 Ancillary Services Budget; 1985-86 Unrestricted Trust Funds; and Revised Collegiate and Theology Budgets.

The members of the Support Staff Council are establishing a memorial to Jack Brown. Mr. Brown was an active participant in racquet sports and during his career as the University's Controller did much to advance athletics both on and off campus. He served on the Athletics Board during the course of his employment at the University. A portion of the west wall of the Lounge area on the second floor of the Athletic Centre will be set aside as the "Wesmen Wall", and this wall will be dedicated to his memory. The wall will also recognize the athletes whose dedication to their sport has resulted in the excellence of the Wesmen teams in the form of an annual plaque bearing the names of team members in their final year of participation. Contributions should be made payable to The University of Winnipeg for the J.K.A. Brown Memorial Fund. A tax deductible receipt will be issued for your contribution.

A Retirement Reception will be held on June 19, 1985 to honour retiring staff. Everyone is invited to the come and go reception which will take place in Riddell Hall Dining Room from 2:30 to 4:00 p.m. A presentation will be made by Dr. Farquhar on behalf of the University at 3:00 p.m. Those being honoured are Valdina Black, (Office of the Registrar), Mavis Turner (Counselling Services) and Helen Tinling (Office of the Faculty of Theology).

Spotlight on Science - The Canadian Broadcasting Corporation produces, on its French network, a weekly science program dedicated to the new developments in science and technology. The program, "Science-Realite" deals with scientific research at the national and international level. The program will feature topics from all scientific disciplines with a preference for topics which may have an important social or scientific impact. For further information, please contact Margot Alward at the Community Relations Office, Ext. 711.

The New Peoples: Being and Becoming Metis in North America, edited by Jennifer S.H. Brown and Jacqueline Peterson, is the first title in a new series entitled Manitoba Studies in Native History. This volume is the first major work to explore, in a North American context, the dimension and meaning of the process fundamental to the European invasion and colonization of the Western Hemisphere: the intermingling of European and native American peoples. Jennifer S.H. Brown is an associate professor of history at The University of Winnipeg.

COMING EVENTS

National Universities Week

An exciting week of conferences, concerts, displays and community outreach activities, held on The University of Winnipeg campus October 19 through 27, 1985.

Homecoming Weekend

Come home to the heart of the continent Come home to the heart of the city October 18 through 20, 1985.

The Canadian Urban Studies Conference

will take place August 14 through 17 on campus and at the Hotel Fort Garry. The theme of the conference is "The Canadian Experience - Past and Present". The conference is an opportunity for Canadian urban specialists to communicate their research results.

Electra

The final production of The University of Winnipeg
Theatre and Drama department students will be held in
Convocation Hall, 2nd Floor, Wesley Hall on June 14
through 21 (no Sunday performances).

IN EDITION

Notices and information for the final issue of In Edition should be submitted to the Community Relations Office in Room 4W21, before Noon on June 21, 1985.

